
NEWS FROM MAYOR JOE  

Hello, well we are off into 2020 and I hope everything is going well for you and your          
family.   

Your Town Hall is in the process of moving forward many topics this year.   Examples 
of these topics are,  the start of replacing the Town Water Supply Equipment which 
could be done in three phases.  Another is hiring a Town Manager and moving this   
initiative forward, etc.   

The Town Council and myself welcome everyone to get involved with the many       
projects we are handling in 2020 so please try to attend the Town Council Meetings, if 
possible.  

 I would like to ask for your opinion on a few topics we have implemented during 2019 
so that if need be, we can improve each of them.  I would like to hear if you are happy 
with the way we are handling the Community Building and how a resident reserves it.  
I would also like to hear how the Town Hall Staff and operations are performing with 
different items like our Building Permit process, Web Site, Hours, Availability etc.   

Please feel free to call me at 407-496-1673 or email me at Mayor@mymontverde.com 
to let me know your thoughts.   As always the Town Hall is here to help you with issues 
and information and welcomes your input.  

Many Thanks, Joe Wynkoop  
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FEBRUARY  

TOWN COUNCIL      

MEETING 

The next Town Council      
Meeting will be on Tuesday, 
February 11, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.     
Residents are encouraged to 
attend these meetings and  
public comment is permitted at 
the beginning of every     
meeting.    
Please join us for a free dinner 
in the Mayor’s Office, prior to 
the meeting at 5:30 p.m.  The 
meal for February will be             
announced at a later date.                                                                         
                                     

FRIENDS OF MONTVERDE BINGO 

Please join us Friday, February 21st for a fun filled evening at BINGO!!  Dinner will begin at 5:30 p.m. 
and the menu is Chili con Carne w/beans, and Cornbread for $6.00 There will also be assorted desserts 
and beverages for sale.  Bingo begins at 7:00 p.m. and is held at the Glenn Burns Community Building           
located at 17436 Division St.  Contact Joe at 407-496-1673 for more information.     

RECYCLE  BIN NOTICE  

Please do not put plastic bags of any type in 
your recycle bin.  The plastic bags can be re-
cycled at most Publix, Winn-Dixie, Target 
and Walmart stores and drop off  locations 
can be found at: ww.plasticfilmrecycling.org   

FEBRUARY                       

LIBRARY                    

REPORT  

Time flies when you’re having fun! 
First off, I would like to thank      
everyone for being so  generous   
helping with the Angel Tree. With 
your help we filled 88 angels and 
most people said they really enjoyed 
shopping for the gifts as a family. Job 
well done!! Santa and his Elf also 
had a good time with family pictures 
and making his lists for all the kids.  
We have started adding new books 
and DVD’s (both adult and children) 
to our existing collection so stop by 
and check it out.     
Thank You, Kathleen  

TOWN HALL 

IS CLOSED 

MONDAY, 

FEBRUARY 17TH  

CEMETERY PLOT                                              

RESERVATION RENEWAL  

Cemetery Renewal Letters and Forms will be 
mailed to those who have a Cemetery Plot          
reserved.  The information will be mailed  
Certified, Return Receipt.  To ensure  your     
Cemetery Plot Reservation, please return the    
Reservation Form back to Brenda at Town 
Hall, no later than March 15, 2020.  Please 
contact Brenda at Town Hall (407-469-2681) 
with any questions you may have and she will 
be happy to assist you.        

The Town would like to recognize a wonderful resident ,    

Dorothy Kuhlman, who dedicated many years to improving 

our Town.   Dorothy was born in Linn, Kansas on October 17, 

1933 and passed away December 26, 2019 at home in the care 

of Hospice.   Dorothy  studied at the University of Kansas and 

her studies were journalism in which she was successful in her 

early years.  At one time, Dorothy also worked in the       

broadcasting field.  During this time. Dorothy interviewed  

“The Duke” John Wayne .  As you know, Dorothy was a tall 

woman with a great sense of humor.  The Duke told Dorothy 

she was one woman he could look up to!   Dorothy was       

Assistant Town Clerk to Mayor Helen Pearce, Town Code  

Enforcement  and was also an entrepreneur.  Dorothy had a 

love for cats and helping others.  Dorothy loved her Montverde 

Family. She attended The Baptist Church on 7th Street where 

she also worked as a Clerk and also mowed the Church lawn.  

You could see Dorothy ride from her home to the Church on 

that mower on the hottest of days.  Dorothy will be missed by 

all. 

IN RECONGINITION OF A WONDERFUL RESIDENT           

DOROTHY KUHLMAN 


